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CAMP OFFICIALLY OPENS FOR
OVERNIGHT STAYS ON MAY 1,
2021 FOR LOT HOLDERS THAT

HAVE PAID THEIR FEES AND
SIGNED LEASES.

IF YOU HAVE NOT PAID YOUR
FEES OR SIGNED A LEASE AND
INTEND TO CAMP IN 2021,  YOU

NEED TO CONTACT GINA ASAP AT
330-806-8588.  WE WILL BE
STRICTLY ENFORCING OUR

UPDATED POLICIES AND
REGULATIONS REGARDING NON

PAYMENT.

Lodging has always been an issue for our NEO
Youth during Camp Meeting.  We are so happy
that we are finally able to help solve that
problem with our new Youth Cabins!  Each cabin
will sleep 10 youth.  Funding for these cabins was
provided from a grant the NEO District received
from Ohio Church of God and from timber funds. 
 Please consider helping us replenish the timber
funds so that they are available for future needs.  
Donations can be sent to:
NEO Church of God
c/o Gary Blackson

We appreciate your continued support as we look
to make lasting investments in this beautiful
property that will bring people to Jesus for years
to come.

YOUTH CABINS HAVE
ARRIVED!

Be sure to stop back and take a look at not only
the Youth Cabins, but also the walkways that
were installed as an Eagle Scout Project.  One of
our District Student Leaders, Mikey Conway,
along with fellow scouts and youth group
members installed over 250 feet and 15 tons of
gravel to make mud-less walkways from each
cabin to Kyle Lodge.  The project was completely
funded by donations obtained as a part of the
project.



WE NEED YOUR HELP!
WE HAVE MANY PROJECTS THAT
NEED DONE AND WE NEED YOUR

HELP!
 

WORK DAY IS JULY 10TH.  PLEASE
CONSIDER BRINGING A GROUP OF
FRIENDS/FAMILY AND LENDING A
HELPING HAND AS WE PREPARE

THE PROPERTY FOR CAMP
MEETING.

MOWING & LOT UPKEEP
DON'T FORGET TO MOW YOUR

LOT!

As the weather heats up and the rain
continues to fall, lot holders need to be sure
that they are maintaining their lots.  All lots

need to be clean and free of debris and

standing water.  Grass must also be cut

monthly from May thru September.  If the
NEO Retreat Center staff finds it necessary
to mow your lot, you will be billed $50 per
occurrence, due upon receipt to avoid
discontinuation of use and utilities.  Also,
please be sure that you do not have
standing water around/near your campsite
and that all chemicals are securely stored.

YOUTH GAME ROOM
ALL KIDS UNDER 12 MUST BE
SUPERVISED BY AN ADULT.

As a reminder, all kids under 12 must be
supervised by an adult when using the game
room.  Also, please be sure that your children
are cleaning up after themselves and leaving
the room in good condition.  

Put games away, clean up trash, and ensure
that nothing gets broken by respecting the
items in the room.  

Parents are financially responsible for any
damages that are incurred from misuse.

ICE & WOOD FOR SALE
WE HAVE RAISED $202 SO FAR THIS YEAR WITH ICE AND WOOD SALES!

THANK YOU TO ALL WHO HAVE CONTRIBUTED.
WE WILL CONTINUE TO HAVE BAGS OF ICE FOR $2 PER BAG, WRAPPED BUNDLES OF

WOOD FOR $5,  AND STACKS OF WOOD FOR $15,  LOCATED OUTSIDE THE CAMP OFFICE.  
ALL PROCEEDS GO TO IMPROVEMENTS ON THE GROUNDS.



NEO RETREAT CENTER
T-SHIRTS & HOODIES
ORDERS NEED TO BE PLACED

BY JUNE 20TH TO HAVE BY
CAMP MEETING.

ORDERS CAN BE PLACED AT:
bit . ly/NEORetreatCenterShirt

All  proceeds go towards
improvement projects at the

Retreat Center.







CAMP MEETING
DINING

ALL DINING HALL MEALS MUST BE
PRE-ORDERED BY JULY 21ST

This year for Camp Meeting, all meals
served in the Dining Hall will be by pre-
order only.  Meals will not be available at
the Dining Hall for walk-ins.  You can view
the entire week's menu and place your
order at neoretreatcenter.org/online-
ordering.

A paper order form has also been included
with this newsletter for your convenience.

YOUTH & KIDS CAMP
 YOUTH- Registration forms can be found

online at neoretreatcenter.org/youth-
camp-registration

KIDS- You can register online at
neoretreatcenter.org/kids-camp

KIDS VOLUNTEERS- You can register online
at neoretreatcenter.org/kids-camp-
volunteer-form


